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Dexter Axle Company 2900 Industrial Parkway East Elkhart, IN 46516

Phone: (574) 295-7888 www.dexteraxle.com Fax: (574) 295-8666

Date: May 13, 2022

Subject: OBSOLETE 1/2" STUD OPTION FOR 7,200 -7,500 lb. AXLES

Due to low customer demand, Dexter is discontinuing the use of ½” wheel studs on 7,200 -7,500 lb. axles using 008-393-09 and 
008-393-10 hub-drums. This product change will affect all axle orders for the following axle models: D72, S72, D75, #12V and S12V.

Effective immediately the 008-393-09 and 008-393-10 hub-drums used to support the 12-1/4” x 2-1/2” brake size are being obsoleted 
and will no longer be available. Moving forward Dexter will continue to support product in the field with 9/16” and 5/8” wheel studs.

HUB-DRUMS AFFECTED:

OBSOLETE P/N REPLACING P/N OBSOLETED DESCRIPTION

008-393-09 008-393-03 H-D 8K 865 1/2 OIL 4.75" PILOT CUPS & STUDS 
008-393-10 008-393-04 H-D 8K 865 1/2 GRS 4.75" PILOT CUPS & STUDS 

Note: When replacing a 1/2” hub-drum with the 9/16” version, customers should verify wheel compatibility as well as proper 
fastener torque prior to installation. 

Please contact your Dexter account manager for additional information and further assistance. 

Mark Nave
Product Manager


